
COUNCIL 1221 NEWS

Brother Knights,

As we approach another Lenten season, I turn to a
line in the Penitential Act we pray at Mass: “…in
what I have done, and in what I have failed to do…”.
Or in secular terms, errors of commission and
errors of omission. Put another way, action versus
inaction. As men, as Catholics, and as Knights, we
are called to be ACTIVE. If we err in our action, we
ask for forgiveness and change our ways. It is the
lesser of the evil of sitting on the sidelines. As I
heard one Easter morning at a homily in
Indianapolis, the opposite of Love is not Hate but
Indifference. Be active this Lenten season in your
families, your Church, and your Council.
     I encourage you to read on the next page Father 

The latest news for members & friends of the Knights of Columbus
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Message from our Grand Knight
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Jeremy’s delve into our Lenten mission. Far better
than the preceding paragraph. March and April
calendars are also on the pages that follow along
with links to volunteer for our seven consecutive
fish fry’s. We have Knights in their 80’s who
volunteer at the Council. We have spots for all ages.
Students in need of service hours are especially
appreciated. Make plans to attend our Inaugural
Keg Tap and Blessing on March 9th at Holy Trinity.
See enclosed. Note that April’s Monthly Meeting
will now be on Tuesday, April 12th in observance of
Holy Thursday. 
     Soon we will be taking nominations for Council
Officers for the 2022-2023 Fraternal Year. Consider
running for a role in your Council’s future. 

Vivat Jesus!
Mike 

ThinkThink
Spring !Spring !



Your Officers from Council 1221

Grand Knight: Mike Carter……...…....reidboydmd@twc.com ……………...502 548-2968
Deputy Grand Knight: Ron Webber….rwebber2251@gmail.com ………….502-291-3473
Chaplain: Rev. Jeremy Gries ……..….frgries@holyfamilynewalbany.org ...317-690-1822
Chancellor: Matt Payne ……………....mdpayne1989@gmail.com ………...812-786-8808
Treasurer: John Kaiser ………..………johnkaiser@kaiserwholesale.com ..502-523-7855
Recorder: Dustin Jones…………….....dustinjones36@gmail.com ………...812-549-9363
Financial Secretary: Matt Lincoln …...p.matt.lincoln@gmail.com ………….502-641-7392
Warden: Dan Gulley ……………….....dan.gulley@att.net …..........………………..812-725-3099
Advocate: Greg Reger…………………..greger@lnwlegal.com ………….……502-645-6175
Lecturer: Mike Albers………………….albers-home@msn.com……………..502-303-1769
Outside Guard: Thomas E. Waters.....Information to come......
Inside Guard: Jared Hallal....................jaredhallal47122@gmail.com............502-551-4098
Trustee: Sean Missi……………...……seangunshop@gmail.com …….…....812-987-2944
Trustee: Steve Byerley ……………...steveb@dcexc.com …………….…….502-645-8038
Trustee: Charlie Archer ……………...charlesmarcher@gmail.com ….…....502-572-7592
WE ARE HERE TO SERVE YOU!
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Behind everything a Knight
does is the vision of our

founder, Venerable Michael
J. McGivney, and the
mission he left us as

Catholic men united in
faith. We ask for his

intercession, pray for his
canonization, and live out in
our own lives the principles

he left us as Knights.

HERE COMES LENT! Time to rediscover Prayer,
Fasting, and Almsgiving. Time to decide upon what
will draw us back into faithful, fruitful, free practice
of our Catholic Christian Faith. Time to prepare our
hearts, heads, and hands for greater surrender and
service to Christ and the Church. A temptation in
this time is to undertake tasks and devotions for
their own sake. To have something to say or do as a
Catholic in Lent. Of course, we would never say this
nor think such thoughts, but unconsciously it may
very well be true. “It’s Lent and well, I’m supposed
to do something. I give up coffee or food. I’ll say
some extra prayers. I’ll resume some Catholic
Christian obligation or devotion that I’ve sort of let
slide. I’ll ‘be’ the Catholic I know I’m supposed to be
the rest of the year.” Hmmm. May I suggest that
Lent is less about practice and more about purpose.
Lent is really about Love. Love of God and Love of
neighbor  as  yourself.  True,  you may  not do  so all

the yearlong and such love may in fact be
demonstrated by means of certain practices or
devotions. But if the purpose of the practice is ‘just
because its Lent’ and not because I love the Lord,
your Lent will be much longer than 40-days. It may
very well be an eternity.
     HERE COMES LENT! I’m well aware that around
the Cardinal Ritter Council, as well as many other K
of C, gatherings, that largely means FISH FRY’s, and
lots of them! I also sit in the council meetings. I’ve
heard the call to volunteer. I realize the financial
importance of the annual Friday Fish Dinner sales for
the wellbeing of our charitable outreach to others
and the council. Even if Lent is ultimately about Love
of the Lord, there is a practical side of Lent. As there
should be. The Church and our life in Her is in this
world, even as we prepare for the next. So, let’s not
just shy away from that practical side of our Lent
practices.

(Continued Next Page)

Chaplain's
Encouragement
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     What if the Friday Fish Fry Dinners were part
and parcel of our Charitable Outreach? What if
they became another expression of our Love of
the Lord? What if they are a practical way God is
challenging you and I, as Knights, to engage with
the world? How many folks will pass through our
hall, who do not know the Lord’s love? Who are
distant from the community of the Church? Who
are in hungry and thirsty – not just for delicious
fish and a cold beer, but for the Bread of Angels
and the Well-Spring of Life. How will you invite,
engage, and share the Saving Mission of Jesus
Christ with those you encounter while
volunteering to assist at the Fish Fry dinners? I’m
not speaking about placards reading “repent, the
time is near” type of sharing, but the joy, the hope,
the mercy, the love of God you experience from
the Saving Work of Christ through the Spirit with
others. How will you serve the patrons of the
dinners as if you were washing feet after the
example of the Master? How will you remind them
that refraining from red meat on Fridays reflects a
respect for the Precious Blood of Christ poured
out for us by the Lamb of God. How will you speak
to the importance of fishermen who left their
boats and nets in order to gather men and women
into the Barque of Peter – Christ’s Church.
     The Church never introduced meatless Fridays
so we could have fundraising Fish Fry’s. Practically
speaking,  all  of  our  outward  devotions,  from

abstaining from meat on Fridays in Lent to our
Rosary beads, to the ashes we don on Lent’s
opening day to the lilies we fill our churches with
on Easter morning, point to a deeper reality. God
created it all. God the Father in the Son and
through the Spirit wants to redeem it all; claim it
all; transform it all; glorify it all for God’s Glory and
our good in this life and the life to come. All of
these practices reflect the Love of the Lord.
     HERE COMES LENT! Are you ready? What will
drive your practical planning for Lent? It can be
dollars, numbers, hours volunteered. But it can
also be the practical possibility of feeding souls
with that for which they truly hunger. It could be
mere devotion or ‘Catholic Guilt’. But it can also be
a heartfelt response to the Love of the Lord
received. The practical, ordinary Lenten activities
of the Knights of the Columbus must be directed
toward God’s holy purpose. We will raise funds
practically, but those same activities can be the
practical opportunity to grow in charity and
service of others. Does it require us to reframe our
perspective, adjust our speech, and look for Christ
in the other? Sure. And that, my dear Brother
Knights is the very practical purpose of Lent itself
– to be formed and transformed and prepared for
New Life in Christ.

~ Rev. Jeremy M. Gries, 
Chaplain of Cardinal Ritter Council #1221

Chaplain's Encouragement (cont'd)

Knights enjoy a hearty breakfast
prior to the Council Workday held
Saturday February 26. Over 25
Knights and their children (Thanks
Lilly!) participated. The Council looks
incredible! Come see for yourself.
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EVENTS at KofC Council 1221
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Deposit #1 - 12/13/2021 =$80 SOS + $950 Dues = $1110.00 Total Deposited   
Deposit #2 - 01/03/2022 =$130 SOS + $410 Dues = $540.00 Total Deposited  
Deposit #3 - 1/14/2021 =$80 SOS + $530 Dues = $610.00 Total Deposited 
Deposit #4 – 1/14/2021 =$120 Dues (venmo transfer) = $120 Total Deposited 
Deposit #5 - 2/04/2022 =$497 SOS + $490 Gibault + $3020 Dues = $4007 Total Deposited 
Deposit #6 - 2/07/2022 =$55 SOS + $65 Gibault + $1095 Dues = $1215 Total Deposited 
Deposit #7 – 2/15/2022 =$20 SOS + $30 Gibault + $410 Dues = $460 Total Deposited 
Deposit #8 – 2/28/2022 =$90 SOS + $20 Gibault + $1160 Dues = $1270 Total Deposited 

Below is an accounting of our current progress of dues collection for 2022. We have 84
members who only owe for the 2022 dues year. We have 25 members who are past due from
2021 & 2022. We have 76 members who are 2+ years in arrears.   

Total Members in arears are 185 – with a total outstanding balance of $22,120.00 

2022 Dues Receipts: 

Totals: $950.00 SOS + $605.00 Gibault + $7695 Dues = $9,250.00 

All cards and billing statements were mailed out in January - It truly would help if you would
bring your dues current in the next week! Write the check, bring the cash, drop by the
council. I’ll send you your balance if you call, text, or email me!
     God Bless you for your service to others and your generosity as a Knight! Let’s continue
the work begun by our founder Blessed Michael J McGivney. 

Matt Lincoln 
502-641-7392
Matt@barbarapopp.com 
Financial Secretary 
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Dues report from the Financial Secretary 

On February 18 Council 1221 hosted a fish
fry to benefit Cardinal Ritter Birthplace
Foundation, Inc. (CRBFI), Grand Knight
Mike Carter presents check to CRBF, Inc
Chair Fred Ernstberger

See our report 
of Fraternal 
Activity on the next page!
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The Council hosted our Past Grand Knights for a banquet on January 24, 2022. Honorees enjoyed a
delicious meal prepared by Judy House and Janet and Ron Webber. Short presentation followed the meal
and a tour was conducted of the newly renovated Reising Ballroom. Pictured seated L to R: DGK Ron
Webber, GK Mike Carter and Past Chaplain Father Bill Ernst. 
     Standing L to R: PGK Bob House, PGK Lawrence Jacobi, PGK Ralph Nordhoff, PGK Eric Hubbard, PGK
Ron Turner, PGK Steve Byerley, PGK Clete Day and PGK Dave Phillips.

GK Mike Carter presents a check to
OLPH Assistant Athletic
Director/Treasurer and Council 1221
Family Director Knight Chris Gahagen
with proceeds from Fish Fry on January
21, 2022 benefiting OLPH Athletics.
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(Right) That is our Council 1221 Knight Eric Hunter. 
(Left) Other Plungers were Matt Lincoln, Charlie Archer,
Steve Byerley, and Keith Byerley.

O U R  K N I G H T S  R A I S E D  O V E R  $ 3 , 4 6 7  F O R  S P E C I A L  O L Y M P I C S ! ! ! ! !    
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March - April
Red Cross Blood Drive
Dates:

Mondays:
March 14 & 28
April 11 & 25, 2022

Signup at www.redcrossblood.org

P A G E  1 0

     We have Colts season tickets again this year and
should have the raffle tickets available at the Fish
Fry March 4th. Pickle ball is still going strong on
Tuesday and Thursday if you want to put a little
more variety in your schedule. Red Cross collects
lifesaving blood at least twice a month in McGivney
Hall; you can do your part by going to
redcrossblood.org.  
     We have Knights all around the world. With all
the strife going on keep them in your prayers,
especially those involved on either side of the
conflict in Ukraine.  

Ron Webber
DGK

It’s that time of year, Lent is upon us. We had a
great work day last Saturday in preparation for our
Lenten Feasts occurring each Friday as we journey
to Easter. There is no reason to wait to resurrect
YOUR commitment to the Knights. Make an extra
Lenten Resolution to help in some way at one or
more of the fish fry’s. The Reising Ballroom has
taken on a new appearance since Lent 2021 and we
can’t wait to put it on full display to the
community. 

From our Deputy Grand Knight

2022 Indiana Knights of
Columbus State Convention
April 29 - May 1, 2022
www.indianakofc.org/in-state-convention

The State Officers welcome you to this year’s
convention. We will be focusing on the future
of the Indiana Knights, on building the
Domestic Church, on enhancing the
development of our Councils and on the
growth of our Brother Knights. The Convention
will provide opportunities for fraternal
bonding, leadership development and program
building. The best councils, individual Knights,
and fellow Catholics will be recognized for
their achievements.

This is a convention that cannot be missed. 
See you there!
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We have one navy blue
polo shirt size 4XL for sale.

$30
(Come by the Council and ask about it.)

Knights' Polo Order Form

White or Navy Blue shirt 
with embroidery. 

$30 each. Sizes Small - 4XL.

Name: ______________________________

Phone: ______________________________

Email: _______________________________

Quantity, Size, Color: ________________

______________________________________

______________________________________

Total: ________________________________

Cut Form here.   Cut Form here.  Cut Form here. Cut Form here. 

Drop this form off at Council with Payment In check form, If possible.
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish8
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish9
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish10
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish11
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish12
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish13

Knights, we need your help to serve...

Also in the latest email as links.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish8
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish9
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish10
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish11
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish12
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044FA9AF2DA5F85-fish13
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PRAYER FOR THE CANONIZATION OF FATHER MCGIVNEY

God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and
orphan, you called your priest, Father Michael J. McGivney, to be an
apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous
service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue may
we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his com-
mandment of charity and building up his Body which is the Church. Let
the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your
love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the
outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify your venerable servant Father
Michael J. McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will.
Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your
request). Through Christ our Lord. Amen.
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" A  S O C I E T Y  G R O W S  G R E A T  W H E N  O L D  M E N  P L A N T  T R E E S  
W H O S E  S H A D E  T H E Y  K N O W  T H E Y  W I L L  N E V E R  S I T  I N . "

—  G R E E K  P R O V E R B


